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Overview
Overall, the collegiate branch of the Fraternity is very healthy and we’re experiencing a small burst of expansion.  We installed a new (Gamma Phi) chapter in March and we have several colonies and  a pre-colony that are making significant progress towards becoming a chapter.   Our chapters are continuing to operate relatively smoothly and are maintaining their initiation numbers while offering a full schedule of activities for their members.
Collegiate Chapters

The creativity and variety of activities offered by our Chapters to our members and to their communities is noteworthy.  The Wyvern Pin Program, which encourages science outreach to pre-college age groups, (https://www.alphachisigma.org/Page.aspx?pid=490) has been gaining momentum over the years and is one of our most utilized programs.  All of our members are eligible to participate in the program, however the most use is seen by our Collegiate members. 
We have lost two chapters this biennium, Gamma Rho and Nu, and we are in danger of losing Gamma Sigma as well.  Despite our attempts, we are still unable to locate any members or communicate with the chapter advisors at Gamma Sigma since Spring 2009.
District Counselors

We started the biennium with six new District Counselors.  The new appointees were diligent in establishing good working relationships with the chapters in their district.  We had one new appointment this past Spring as one of our District Counselors resigned in order to spend more time with family.
The District Counselors elected Brother Wenzel as their chair for the biennium.  In this capacity, Brother Wenzel revised the District Counselor reference and training materials at the start of the biennium and provided those to all of the DC’s.  The District Counselors continued to meet as a committee as needed by internet chat. 

In addition to the virtual meetings, the DC’s were invited to attend a meeting with the Supreme Council in July 2009.  The meeting provided a great opportunity to help develop our District Counselors’ leadership skills and allowed us to share valuable information with each other.  
Expansion

It has been a busy biennium on the expansion front.  Brother Wiley Hall fielded numerous inquiries and several of those have proceeded beyond the initial stage.  We started the biennium with one pre-colony at Buffalo, which we welcomed into the Fraternity as Gamma Phi Chapter in March 2010.  We now have colonies at Longwood University, Alcorn State University, University of Toledo and University of Rhode Island and a pre-colony at Widener.  
With the increase in expansion projects, I reviewed our general procedure and documents for starting a new chapter and created a loose “checklist” of items to accomplish for each step of the process.   Just as no two chapters are the same, no two expansion efforts will be the same, therefore the checklist is not set in stone and can be adjusted to suit the needs of the individual effort.
I would like to extend my thanks to all of our volunteers and staff for their hard work and support.
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